CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

MAY 21, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Kindred, Alderman Short, Mayor Steve Wilch, City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Brian Hemmer from Alliance.

Alderman Hartley was unable to attend the meeting. 

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Nomination of Committee Chairperson for Infrastructure Committee 

A motion was made by Alderman Kindred to nominate Alderman Short as the Infrastructure Committee Chairperson, seconded by Alderman Short.  

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried     

Street Inspections

All the aldermen on the Infrastructure Committee and the alderman from Ward 1 that are not represented on this committee were asked to bring a list of street repairs needed from each of their prospective wards.  Brian Hemmer from Alliance and Mayor Wilch also brought their lists of overall street repairs to the meeting as well.  It was stated that any spider-webbed roads will need new overlay and not just minor patching.   There is about $111,000 in the streets budget allocated for road repairs this year according to Mayor Wilch.  
There were no lists presented from any aldermen in Ward 1 or Ward 2.  Alderman Kindred listed Cherry, Hillcrest and Riverview streets in the Hillcrest subdivision in Ward 3.  There are also road repairs needed at the intersection at Hillcrest and Tollgate and on Tollgate Road/North 5th Street from Ellis to Page Branch Road.   Alderman Kindred also suggested that we should consolidate all the major street repairs to one area at a time for efficiency. Brian Hemmer from Alliance recommended North 2nd Street and North 3rd Street as his list of the top (2) overall street repairs.  Mayor Wilch presented photos from New Hope Road & Tomahawk that shows the ditch is breaking down on both sides and is in need of repair as well.  

Intersection at Tollgate & Hilcrest Road – Drainage Issues

In addition to street repair, the intersection at Tollgate & Hillcrest Road has some drainage issues.  We should work in cooperation with the Special Road District to fix these drainage issues and report back at the next Infrastructure Committee meeting.  

Asphalt Work on Sanderson in conjunction with Elsberry high school parking lot

Mayor Wilch has been talking with Dr. Reller at the school and they are planning on laying new asphalt on the high school parking lot and will be presenting the bid from Mid River Asphalt to the school board at their meeting on June 15th, 2018.   The city needs new asphalt work done on Sanderson so it would be convenient to work in conjunction with the school and have Mid River Asphalt work on both jobs at the same time to save on time & money plus the asphalt work would all blend in together without any separation.  
Alderman Short recommended to have all the aldermen send in a list of street repairs in each of their wards and to prioritize their lists up to (5) street locations within the next week.  Mayor Wilch and Brian Hemmer from Alliance can also submit their prioritized street repair lists along with the ditch issue at Tomahawk & New Hope and the asphalt work on Sanderson.  All the lists should be submitted to City Clerk Sue Hogarth who will compile all the lists and have them ready to present to the Infrastructure Committee in a special meeting.  

Update on Letter to AT&T regarding cross bores at 5th Street & DuBois

City Attorney Rob Guinness was unable to attend this committee meeting so Alderman Short made a motion to table the agenda item regarding an update on the letter to AT&T regarding the cross bores at 5th St. & DuBois, seconded by Alderman Kindred 

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Addition of 15 MPH Speed Limit Signs at North & South Sanderson

Mayor Wilch has been reviewing old meeting minutes and in 2011, it was approved at the city council meeting to have 15 MPH speed limit signs put up at North & South Sanderson which was never done.  There was discussion on how many signs needed to be posted and if they should be 2-sided so Alderman Short asked Brian Hemmer with Alliance to check on pricing of speed limit signs and if there is a different price for 2-sided signs and to present an estimate at the next Infrastructure Committee meeting.

Road Signs on Lovelace Lane at Hwy 79 next to Heartland Restoration Fence Line

A resident came into City Hall and asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth if the (3) road signs on Lovelace Lane at Hwy 79 next to the fenceline by Heartland Restoration could be straightened / fixed.   Brian Hemmer with Alliance said he will have his staff take a look at the signs and have them fixed soon.

Roof Repairs – City Hall, Gazebo & Pavilion at City Park

Mayor Wilch stated that repairs need to be made to the roof at City Hall as well as the roofs on the pavilion and gazebo at the City Park.  Previous alderman Rusty Kinion had updated the electric under the gazebo roof and in the pavilion at City Park and noted that there are some ridge gaps and some of the screws / washers are getting bad and need replaced on the roofs.  There was discussion about possibly using a spray roof product for repairs and having convicts from the prison do the labor to keep costs down.  Alderman Short recommended that we get bid specs on all (3) roof repairs to get ready to go out for bids since Mayor Wilch said this work was already approved to be completed and has been budgeted.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth will put the bid specs on the next Infrastructure Committee meeting agenda for approval.

Brian Hemmer with Alliance also mentioned that his staff had torn up a driveway at Hillcrest when they were repairing a water leak and they will be getting estimates to have it repaired.  Alderman Short asked about the mower at Mordt Tractor and it was still being repaired but should be done soon and Brian will check on the status.

Alderman Kindred made a motion to adjourn the Infrastructure Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Short.     

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 7:55PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Hogarth 
City Clerk 

City of Elsberry

